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November 24, 2020 
  
 
Pat Darras   
VP, Engineering & Ops Services 
Cascade Natural Gas Corporation  
400 North 4th Street  
Biasmarck, North Dakota 58501  
 
RE:  2020 Natural Gas Crew Inspection Follow-up Investigation – Cascade Natural Gas 

Corporation – Bremerton District (Inv.No. 8203) 
 
Dear Mr. Darras:  
 
Thank you for your letter dated September 17, 2020 addressing the findings of the 2020 Natural 
Gas Crew Inspection Follow-up Investigation of a calibration issue with a contractor crew 
(Michels) working in the Cascade Natural Gas Corporation, (CNGC) Bremerton District unit.  
 
Staff accepts CNGC’s proposals to bring this matter into compliance. This inspection will be 
closed as of  the date of this letter. 
 
Staff thanks CNGC and Michels personnel for their cooperation and assistance during this 
investigation.   
 
If you have any questions or if we may be of any assistance, please contact Anthony Dorrough at 
(360) 481-4035.  
    
Sincerely, 
 
 

Sean C. Mayo 
Pipeline Safety Director 
 
cc:   Kendall Youngblood, District Operations Manager-Bremerton, CNGC  

Josh Sanders, Dir, Ops Policy & Procedures, CNGC  
Mike Schoepp, Dir, Operations Services, CNGC  
Ryan Privratsky, Dir, System Integrity, CNGC 
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